
October/November 2013

S  NOMA 
SUN

Inside this Issue
News and Editorials.....................page 1,2
Gallery, Recent Events....................page 3
Congratulations..............................page 3
New Neighbours.............................page 4
Spotlight.........................................page 4
Social Reports.................................page 5
Calendar of Events..........................page 6
Clubhouse Contacts........................page 6
Sonoma Marketplace......................page 7

First SP Golf Tournament & Dinner a Huge Success
Once announced, the first ever Sonoma 
Pines Golf Classic held July 21 quickly sold 
out. As reported in June, Bob & Marlene 
Waterfield, owners of Budget Blinds 
Kelowna and long time SP residents 
announced their company would be the 
lead sponsor for the golf tournament and 
dinner. Their generous donation 
provided seed financing for the event, 
but it was up to the community to 'make 
it happen'. One stipulation, all net 
proceeds were to go toward the purchase 
of equipment for the new Clubhouse 
fitness room. With that in mind, the 
Waterfields approached Tom McEwen, 
SP Council Chair, to see if he'd organize 
the event.  Tom, despite having a full 
agenda of other community related 
projects, accepted the challenge and 
convinced his wife Gail to be the co-lead 
on making the event a success.  An 
interview with Tom McEwen is printed 
below.

The golf tournament had a full roster of 
92 players (13 teams), with a Texas 
Scramble format played over the front 9 
at Two Eagles.  Expectedly there were 
many low scores but the overall winner 

was Team 3, pictured below, with a low 
net score of 28.  After the game, drinks 
flowed and a delicious BBQ steak dinner 
was served at the Clubhouse to a happy 
crowd of 120 residents.  As usual, the 
staff of Nineteen Bar & Grill (at Two 
Eagles Golf) did an outstanding job of 
preparing and serving the food.  Thanks 
to the generosity of donors, an 
abundance of prizes were won by many 
of the attendees (see sponsor donor list 
in box, below). Once all the numbers 
were in, a profit of $5,500 was made for 
the community Clubhouse.

Keep your eyes open for next year's 
event.

Interview with Tom McEwen:

Recently Ed Dorosz, Sonoma Sun editor, 
sat down with Tom McEwen to get his 
perspective on the Golf Tournament and 
Dinner.

ED. Tom, you and Gail are busy people 
and involved in many other aspects of SP. 
What inspired you to take the lead in 
organizing a Golf Tournament?

L to R: Organizers Tom & Gail McEwen, with  
team mates Darrell & Sandi Bellamy

Low Score Winners:  Team 3, smiling from L to R, 
Pat & Caroline Arnieri, Kevin & Dave McCarron

TM: It was an opportunity to bring 
everyone together at the Clubhouse – for 
everyone to meet, socialize, team-build, 
so people could come together.  Also, it 
was an opportunity to showcase the 
C lubhouse and i ts  capabi l i t ies ,  
particularly for the many new residents 
that haven't seen it up till then.

ED. What was this golf tournament 
supposed to accomplish?

TM. Well firstly, Budget Blinds wanted to 
give back to the community in a 
meaningful way.  SP helped make them a 
success, and it was time to return the 
favour.  Secondly, the Waterfield's clearly 
stated that all profits were to be used to 
help buy equipment for the new fitness 
room at the clubhouse, which would 
encourage our residents to remain active 
and healthy.  And lastly, it was to have 
more residents involved on a' team basis' 
to make a community-wide event fun and 
successful.

contd on page 2
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GET A QUOTE

 A $50 VISAWINGIFT CARD!

AND GET ENTERED TO

 

250-707-6810 or 1-800-667-2217
CALL AND GET STARTED NOW!

3711 Elliot Road   |   West Kelowna, BC  V4T 2H7 

FOR SONOMA PINES COMMUNITY ONLY.

· * Before taxes; some exclusions apply (i.e., no prescription, codeine products, stamps). See in-store for details. Rexall  Westbank store only

· Seniors Day, save 20% on last Tuesday of the month   · Visit Rexall.ca for electronic flyer, photo centre and exclusive deals

Get $5.00 off  when you spend $25* 

or more with this 'cut-out' coupon. Valid until October 15, 2013
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ED. So in the end, what were the 
results?

TM. Obviously we were supposed to 
generate a profit, which we did.  A total of 
$5500 was raised, better than expected.

The tournament & dinner was completely 
sold out, all to SP residents, which was 
great.  At first we thought we might need 
to open the golf to non-residents, but that 
wasn't necessary.  The whole thing went 
off without a hitch.  Everyone that 
registered came to play and all volunteers 
showed up and did as promised.  That 
was gratifying.

The post-game dinner was especially fun, 
despite the heat.  Nothing cold drinks 
couldn't solve.  The food was fantastic, 
and the generosity of local businesses 
and individuals that provided numerous 
prizes made a lot of us walk away even 
happier.

ED. What were the main challenges in 
making this event a reality?

TM. Without a doubt, it had to be finding 
the right balance of time to share 
amongst the many many other things 
going on.  As you can imagine, there's a 
hundred things to orchestrate to get a 
major event like this through to 
completion.  In the end, it was all worth it.

ED. How receptive was the business 
community in helping sponsor the event 
and donate prizes?

TM. Very receptive.  It really wasn't an 
issue. Everyone we asked stepped 
forward. In fact, even some individuals 
voluntarily donated prizes. No one turned 
us down, especially when they learned of 
the community nature of the event and 
what we were trying to accomplish.

ED. I know the community and certainly 
the participants appreciated the 
generous time & efforts of everyone 
involved in helping pull-off this event.  It 
was great fun, the food was wonderful 

 and the weatherman co-operated.  In 
light of that, do you think SP should have 
this as an annual event, and if so, what 
changes do you think could make it even 
better?

TM. Yes, it will be an annual event as long 
as it's supported by our community, 
particularly by the volunteers, which 
sometimes don't get the full credit they 
deserve.

In terms of changes or improvements, 
we'll probably change the timing to late 
August or early September when the 
weather should be cooler.  Perhaps we'll 
do a 'shotgun start' and possibly play 18 
holes.  We'll see what the community 
prefers.  On the food and drinks side, we'll 
make adjustments to the menu, perhaps 
offer a choice of 2 entrees, and come up 
with some better efficiencies. 

ED. Do you have any closing thoughts to 
add?

TM. Now that we have some experience 
and a template to work 
from, it should be easier to 
improve on next year's or

similar  
welcome any and all suggestions from 
the community.  Please let us know.

events.  And importantly we 

Golf Hole Sponsors
Thank you for the generosity of the 

following sponsors:

Budget Blinds, Manchester Signs, 

Rykon Construction, Flaman Fitness, 

Hardy Podewils, Valley First Credit Union, 

Andres Electronics, Grey Monk Winery, 

Scotia Bank.

Prize Donors
16 donors contributed 26 prizes valued well 

over $1,000. A great big 'thank you' goes to: 

Pat Arnieri, Golf Town, Two Eagles Golf, 

Grey Monk Winery, 

Valley First Credit Union, Wedding Café, 

Total E-Clips Salon & Spa, 

Andre's Electronics, Dave & Brenda Scruton, 

Curves For Women, Nature's Fare, 

Kelly O'Bryan's, Swiss Chalet, White Spot, 

La Cucina Restaurant, Boston Pizza



  Everden Rust Funeral Services & Crematorium

1910 Windsor Road
Kelowna, BC V1Y 4R5
250-860-6440

Family Owned & Operated             Full Service Facilities
On Site Crematoriums in Kelowna & Penticton Serving all of the Okanagan

1130 Carmi Avenue
 Penticton, BC V2A 3H2

250-493-4112                                         www.everdenrust.com
info@everdenrust.com

Painting, Seasonal, Plumbing, Hardware, Electrical, Tools,
Home Décor, Housewares, Cleaning, Pet Supplies

Home Hardware (beside Save-On Foods)

250-768-3125

Store Hours
Monday to Saturday        Sunday & Holidays

8AM - 6PM                        9AM - 5PM
Locally owned and operated

Page 3

Please support our 
advertisers, they make 

this newsletter possible 

The purpose of this announcement is to 
introduce all Sonoma Pines owners to the 
two of us, Roger and Carrie Liegmann, 
who over the past several months have 
become residents including my parents 
who have moved here from Ontario. 
Roger and I are ordained ministers and 
desire to develop a “church without 
walls” that is, an environment where, 
together we can explore faith in Jesus 
Christ and God's Word. Our first service 
as Westmount Church will be Sunday, 
October 20 at the new Xtreme Theatre 
near the Kelowna bridge.

With that in mind, we are going to host a 
6 week dinner and Spiritual Reflections 
group, right here at the Sonoma Pines 
clubhouse, for those in our community 
who are not involved in a church but 
want a place to learn and discuss spiritual 
truth.   Your thoughts, involvement and 
questions are valued and wanted.  
Perhaps you've entered retirement and 
suddenly you have more time than ever.  
Your mind is filled with thoughts of 
family, friends and rich memories that 
you've created thus far.  You also find 
yourself thinking more about the 
meaning of it all and the purpose for your 

life, right now.  We found there's a lot of 
you that have grown up with a faith, 
some Catholic, Anglican, etc… you know 
the basics but it's been a while, since you 
connected with anything to God or to 
church.  Perhaps… maybe just perhaps… 
that is why Roger and I have been placed 
here in this community…to help you 
reinvestigate things your parents once 
encouraged?

Roger and I simply want to offer both, 
ourselves and a setting to perhaps open 
or reopen the door to your spiritual 
questions, to develop real friendships 
and to explore what “faith” really means 
and looks like today.  It will be relaxed, 
low key, friendly and those that know 
Roger…. Full of LAUGHTER!  Come listen, 
learn, discover, and ask ANYTHING.  Plus 
dinner is provided so you don't need to 
cook.
Sincerely,
Carrie (and Roger) Liegmann

Where: Sonoma Pines Clubhouse
Dates: Tuesdays, October 1st  – 

thNovember 5  (six weeks)
Time: 5pm to 7pm

If you are interested in coming to dinner 
and Spiritual Reflections please RSVP by 
Sept 30.  There is no cost; it's us having 
you for dinner!  

Carrie Liegmann
Carrie.liegmann@gmail.com
778-821-0707

Roger Liegmann
rliegmann@gmail.com
250-864-8166

Sonoma Pines Spiritual Reflections Group

Interest has been shown in re-starting  
our Saturday morning Coffee Klatch 
during the fall and winter months. This 
can only be achieved with the help of 
volunteers.  We are looking for one or 
two people to lead his event every two 
weeks and be able to recruit volunteers 
within the community to help. If you are 
interested, please contact Lorna Wright 
lorna-wright@shaw.ca, or please call 
250-452-9872

Coffee Klatch 
Saturdays

Just to let all of the homeowners know, 
we have launched a renewal of this 
program for Sonoma Pines as of the 
session we hosted with the Crime 
Prevention Co-ordinator,  Duane 
McTavish this week in our Clubhouse.  
We are seeking, initially, BlockWatch 
Captains inside the Phases to assist in the 
co-ordination of owners in their 
respective phases.
Please contact Joel Young, Security and 
Safety Chair @  
with your pledge to assist.  Not tedious 
work but expression of people helping 
people in our community. We will be 
placing BlockWatch brochures in your 
mailboxes to review.

eagleyoung@shaw.ca

BlockWatch



New Neighbours

Secure Investment Growth
JayCap Financial Ltd. offers secure mortgage investments based on prime commercial real 

estate across western Canada.  We focus on capital security and consistent above-average 
performance.  Target return to investors is 7%+ per annum, a target we've exceeded each year 
since our inception in 2007.

Registered funds (RRSP, RRIF, TFSA) and non-registered funds can be invested in our JayFund Inc. 
Mortgage Investment Corporation (MIC).  Investors can choose to receive quarterly cash 
dividends or participate in the share re-investment program.

Add a stable, secure investment to your portfolio.  Call Nicole Rudge (1-888-387-4435) to learn 
more.

Suite 1220, 10665 Jasper Avenue, Edmonton, AB │ info@jaycapfinancial.com │ jaycapfinancial.com

If you are a painter or practice 
visual arts in any form, or 

wish to learn / take lessons, 
contact Bill Everden, 

 or call 
778.754.0462.  

We plan to start a 
Sonoma Pines Artists Group 

at the Clubhouse

billandjune@shaw.ca

Call for 
Artists & Artisans
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Spotlight

Join the music jam at the clubhouse every 
2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7pm.  
Whether you play a little or a lot bring 
your instruments and get ready to have a 
great time. No pressure to commit come 
when you can.

Drop - In Music Jam

This month we have a bonanza of new residents to welcome to Sonoma Pines.

Ken & Sherrill Schooler to Sonoma Pines Drive; from Calgary 
Leo & Lillian Mouillerat to Talavera Place, from Lakeview area of West Kelowna, 
John & Kathryn Fawcett to Madera Court, from Burnaby in early Sept.
Margaret Degen to Serrento Lane from nearby Lakeview Heights (W. Kelowna)
Christopher & Denise Bryson to Talavera Place, originally from the UK but just 
recently moved to SP from the Smith Creek area of W. Kelowna
Esther & Jim Connery to Siringo Lane, from DeWinton, Alberta,
Janet & Ian Flack to Madera Court from Penticton
Harvey Mills and Alexandra Chesky,  Talavera Place, from Parksville (Vancouver Is.)

Though Vancouver Island and many other former locales are beautiful, looks like the 
Okanagan (and Sonoma Pines in particular) remains the preferred choice of our new 
neighbours.  Welcome to all and hope you'll make the best of what life has to offer 
here.

Clubhouse Library

Our library is finally taking shape.  First of 
all we would like to send a huge thank you 
to Marshall Wolski and his assistant 
Gerry McNichol for our custom made 
library shelving, they look amazing.  
Marshall has spent many many hours on 
construction of these shelves and it is 
greatly appreciated.

We would like to thank the residents who 
have donated the many hardcover and 
paperback books that have filled our 
shelves. At this time we would kindly ask 
that anyone who has any books to 
donate, please contact Sue Dravinskis  
cougs72@shaw.ca or Lorna Wright 
lorna-wright@shaw.ca, as our shelves 
are getting pretty full.  If we have a lot of 
duplicates we will donate them to a 
suitable charity.  If anybody has some 
DVD'S that they no longer want, we 
would badly accept them for the library 
to be loaned out.

As our basement nears completion we 
will be removing the folding tables and 
chairs from the library and replacing 
them with some comfy chairs for you to 
sit and enjoy a cup of coffee and a good 
book.

Congratulations
If you know of any SP resident

that has achieved a 
special milestone,  award or 

significant anniversary/birthday,
we would like to announce it here, 

as a regular feature.

Please contact the editor

Are you ready to get your 
fingers dirty and have fun?  
L o o k i n g  t o  s t a r t  a  
Community Garden. Grow 
food and flowers not lawns. 
All ages welcome.  Sign up at Clubhouse 
b u l l e t i n  b o a r d  o r   e - m a i l  
edndenise@telus.net. No later than 
Oct.15, 2013 

GARDENERS - Want a 
SP Community Garden?

LAST CALL

Oktoberfest Happy Hour
Friday October 4
4-8pm
Beer & Brats



Sonoma People 
in the News

It is with a sense of both gratitude and 
sadness that our Sonoma Pines Council 
bids a fond farewell to a fine gentleman, 
Bob Wiltshire who has served on our 
Board for more than six years now, most 
recently adding to his presence as 
Landscaping Chairperson.  Always ready 
to speak out and tease us all, Bob’s love 
fo r  h i s  co m m u n i t y  s ta n d s  o u t  
considerably for all of us.  We will miss his 
teasing and challenging demeanour.  
Born and raised in Vancouver, Bob 
worked in the Ship Building sector for 38 
years and is a Past President of the 
Purchasing Agents of Association of BC.  
Very involved in volunteering and is a 
member of the Lions Club in West 
Kelowna and a Sr. Housing President in 
Peachland.... Tries to stay home but loves 
travelling with his dear wife. If you look 
closely at his photo, you will see hints of 
Obama as Bob looks into the camera 
seated behind an Obama desk and flag.  
Good on you Bob... you can be Vice-
President next election for Barack.

Bob Wiltshire aka Mr. President
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Our first "60's Dinner & Dance" was held Sept 
14 at the Clubhouse.  About 60 Sonoma Pines 
hippies, bobby soxers, flower children and 
even Elvis, hit the dance floor after a 
wonderful dinner.  The "Fonz", now slightly 
chubbier in 2013, made an appearance from 
his heavy tour schedule.  Congratulations to 
the Twist contest winners, John and Kathryn 
Fawcett. Smiles and good tunes filled the 
house all night. 
Close to $450 was raised to help further 
support fun Clubhouse events for our 
community.  Thanks again to the Clubhouse 
Social Committee for all their hard work to make this happen.
Guys and Gals, dig out the Brylcream and get your costumes ready for next year's 
event.  Note, polyester bell-bottoms and go-go boots will be allowed.

Rockin’ The Night Away

Flower Children, Peace to you

The Fonz with free-love hippie girls My This Food is Good

Random team photos from Golf Tournament

Recently Sonoma Pines Clubhouse 
received a cheque of $5,000 from the 
proceeds of the Golf Tournament 
sponsored by Budget Blinds Kelowna.  
P i c t u re d  a b ove  at  t h e  c h e q u e  
presentation are (l to r) Tom McEwen 
receiving the cheque and presenters Bob 
and Marlene Waterfield, owners of 
Budget Blinds Kelowna.  Thanks again to 
Bob & Marlene for such a great 
contribution to our community.

Budget Blinds’ Generosity
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Social Events
Lorna Wright
250-452-9872

lorna-wright@shaw.ca
Sharon McNichol

778-754-0777
mcnicholg@shaw.ca

Fitness Programs
Joel Young

250-707-3854
eagleyoung@shaw.ca

Volunteering
Joel Young

250-707-3854
eagleyoung@shaw.ca

Key Fobs / Access
Abbas Dharamasi

250-452-6754
sabba_39@shaw.ca

or
Gord Jackson
250-212-6326

Committee Chair 
Tom McEwen 
250-768-3439

tandgmcewen@gmail.com
Co-Chair Clubhouse

Joel Young
250-707-3854

Fundraising
Ed Dorosz

778-754-1238
edndenise@telus.net

Clu
bhouse

Conta
cts

S  NOMA  PINES

Clubhouse Rental 
Ivars Dravinskis
 778-754-1802

cougs72@shaw.ca

Interested in Volunteering??
contact any Committee member

Upcoming 
Special Events

DTBA
(date to be announced)

Calendar of Events

Yoga 9am

Tai Chi 9-10:15am

* SUBJECT TO CHANGE                
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1                           2                          3                           4                          5                                                                    

27                        28                        29                         30                        31                                              

 13                        14                        15                         16                        17                         18                       19                                        

20                        21                        22                        23                         24                         25                        26                         

October 2013

Fitness Walk 9am
Last walk of 2013

Yoga 9am

Yoga 9am Yoga 9am

Yoga 9am

Yoga 9am Yoga 9am

Tai Chi 9-10:15am

Tai Chi 9-10:15am Tai Chi 9-10:15am

Jam Session
7pm

Fitness Walk 9am

Fitness Walk 9am

Pilates 7pm

Fitness Walk 9am

Pilates 7pm

Yoga 9am

Jam Session
7pm

Fitness Walk 9am

Happy Hour 4-7pm
(BYOB & Appy or 
$4. per person)

Tai Chi 9-10:15am

Special Happy Hour 
Oktoberfest
Beer & Brats 4-8pm

Tai Chi 9-10:15am

Tai Chi 9-10:15am

Tai Chi 9-10:15am

November
7 - Annual Fall Shopping 
     Party
24 - Grey Cup Party
DTBA - Christmas Bazaar

December
7 - Christmas Dinner &
      Dance

January

Tai Chi 9-10:15am

Yoga 9am

Spiritual Reflections 
 5-7pm

Spiritual Reflections 
 5-7pm

Spiritual Reflections 
 5-7pm

Spiritual Reflections 
 5-7pm

Spiritual Reflections 
 5-7pm

Gate Access
Remote Opener 

Programming
Greg Marshall
778-754-1547

Special AGM 
Meeting - RV Parking
6:30pm (Registration
5:45pm)

Private Function
11am-11pm

Private Function
11am-11pm



Misc.WANTED
Looking for a used piano,
small fridge, office desk, etc?  
Advertise here! 
Only $5 for 5 lines

Your Ad 
Here

Are you new to the area?
Treat Yourself to a Visit 

From
WELCOME WAGON!

It's FREE!
Call or Email

Yvonne Waines, 
778-754-0987

yvonnewaines@shaw.ca
www.welcomewagon.ca

exp. Oct/13

SNOWBIRDS 
Will check your home while you 
are away. Reasonable rates. 
Call Larry (Sonoma Pines 
resident) 778-754-0764 

Jan 2014

HANDY MAN SERVICES
SENIOR  FOR SENIORS. 
Handyman services in your 
home. Household repairs, 
carpets, furniture, small 
painting jobs, etc. Call Larry 
(Sonoma Pines resident) 
778-754-0764 Jan 2014

exp. Jan/14

Do you have an interesting photo of 
something in Sonoma Pines or 

nearby in the Okanagan?
Please submit it to the Editor.

How to Advertise
   Format Size, cm Price Notes Categories

Single column 4.5W x 2.0H $5.00       First line text choice
5 lines of text    approx 1.75"x.75" of bold or CAPITALS Miscellaneous

Extra Line $1.00 each extra line of text Business

FOR SALE

• Discounts for consecutive ads (no changes): 4 ads 10%, 8 ads 20%
• All ads will be in Sonoma Sun newsletter; or on ad page of bi-monthly 
   Event Calendar update; 
• Ads to be paid in full with submission of text (cash or cheque); 
   (prefer if text is sent electronically in Word format, by e-mail).  
  Otherwise, type or print clearly.
• Ad submission deadline with payment, 24th of each month

ADVERTISING CONTACTS: 

Joel Young - eagleyoung@shaw.ca 
250-707-3854
If no reply within 2 days, pls contact other person

Tom or Gail McEwen - tandgmcewen@gmail.com 
250-768-3439

rd3  ANNUAL FALL SHOPPING PARTY
thThursday, November 7

4:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.
Sonoma Pines Clubhouse
3999 Sonoma Pines Dr.

15 Vendors…Wine & Appys
st

Please RSVP by November 1 . to 
Jean Wandler @ 250-826-3249 or

 
Donations for Food Bank Accepted 

at Door

jean.wandler@gmail.com
Cherry season has come and gone and so has the deer. They'll both be back.

Photos submitted by Denise Dorosz (Serrento Lane)

Photo of the Month
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